STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE
SITE EVALUATION COMMITTEE

Docket No. 2018-02

Re: Petition for Declaratory Ruling of New Hampshire Transmission, LLC,
Regarding Transmission Substation Upgrade

ORDER AND NOTICE OF SITE VISIT

On June 21, 2018, the Presiding Officer issued a Report of Prehearing Conference and
Procedural Schedule (Order) that among other things, scheduled a site visit in this proceeding. Site
202.13 (a) provides that the Subcommittee “shall conduct a site visit of any property which is the subject
of a proceeding if requested by a party, or on its own motion, if the subcommittee determines that the
site visit will assist the subcommittee in reaching a determination in the proceeding.” The
Subcommittee has determined that conducting a site visit would assist it in considering the Petition filed
in this docket and making a determination in this proceeding. As provided in the Order, a site visit in
this docket will be held on July 12, 2018, starting at 2:00 p.m., beginning at the New Hampshire
Transmission Substation, 626 Lafayette Road, Seabrook, New Hampshire.

All parties and the public may attend the site visit at their own risk and expense. A portion of the
site visit will occur within the protected and secured area of the facility. In order to attend the site visit
members of the i)ublic must notify Pamela G. Monroe, Administrator, via telephone ((603) 271-2435) or
by e-mail (pamela.monroe@sec.nh.gov), no later than 12:00 p.m. on July 5, 2018. Persons wishing to
attend the site visit within the protected area must complete a visitor request form that requires certain
personal information. Access to the protected area may be denied to any person due to safety or security

concerns.

SO ORDERED this twenty-ninth day of June, 2018.
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Michael S. Giaimo, Presiding Officer
Site Evaluation Committee
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